
Advisors’ Council 

March 16, 2016 

 

Members attending: April Anderson, Laura Bass, Debbie Bell, Vikki Bernotski, Nicole 

Brown, Donna Cooper, Amy Davis, April Ebbinger,  Lindsey Felix, Yancy Freeman, 

Angela Google, Avalon Gourlay, Stacie Grisham, Katie Hargrave, Elizabeth Johnson, 

Nicole Jones, Rebecca Littleton, Emily Martin, Kayla McAuliffe, Joseph McCauley, Gary 

McDonald, Deardra McGee, Amber Noblit, Shana Oates, Linda Orth, Nikki Ownby, 

Jessica Pierce, Carl Raus, Mary Beth Raynar, Carrie Sherbesman, Lisa Tarr, Brian 

Tucker, Rachel Vines, Marjorie Whiteside, Sarah Wright. 

 

Others in attendance: Melanie Dixson, Takeo Suzuki, Lora Cook, Marc Holcomb, Matt 

Matthews. 

 

Call to order: Elizabeth Johnson at 8:49 a.m. 

 

Welcome  

Approval of Minutes: 

A motion was made to approve the January minutes by Avalon Gourlay. The motion 

was seconded by Donna Copper.   

 

Introductions: 

Vikki Bernotski is the new professional advisor for the College of Education and will now 

be a member of Advisors’ Council.  Katie Hargrave has joined Advisors’ Council as the 

College of Arts and Sciences representative.  

 

Announcements and Old Business: 

NACADA Region 3 Conference is April 20-22 at UTC. Early registration discount date is 

March 21. There are volunteer opportunities. Elizabeth Johnson will be reaching out to 

those that are interested.  

Stacie Grisham spoke briefly regarding EAB reminders. There has recently been a risk 

update, model 2.5.  There are now 20 different factors to determine risk color.  Brand 

new freshmen and transfer students will have a color tied to them.  This means that 

some of your current students have had a risk color change this semester.  

EAB Campaigns & Submitting Results in Blackboard – make sure you are submitting 

campaign results in blackboard. There has not been a high response yet for advisors 

telling us what campaign they are going to do. Now there is a qualtrex survey link on 

blackboard that you can inform us what campaigns you are doing.  



There will be a SSC Campus Launch on April 13, sometime in the afternoon (more 

details coming). July 26th is the tentative date for training. Like EAB, we will roll it out in 

stages.  

 

Vote on Advisors’ Council Bylaw Revisions: 

All approved the proposed changes.  There was recommendation to change the 

commitment of leadership roles from two years to one year.  26 members voted yea and 

there was one nay. This will be amended to say one year.  

 

Nominations for Leadership Offices: 

Please send nominations to Elizabeth Johnson. Nominations for leadership positions 

will be voted on during the next meeting.  

  

Advising International Students: 

Please see the attached flyer, provided by Mr. Takeo Suzuki. 

Mr. Suzuki is asking for a section of ENGL 1011 for international, ESL students to be 

offered. If you encounter any challenges while advising international students, contact 

the international office.  One important thing to note when advising international 

students is there is a minimum 12-hour requirement, 9 for graduate.  Violation of this 

can result in the student losing international student status. It is the student’s 

responsibility that he or she understands this. There is a one-time exception that the 

student can apply for a reduced course load request. This is for the student that may 

become sick, has financial issues, etc. These are the challenges that are seen from 

international students: 1. Unfamiliarity with US education system. 2. Academic integrity 

as a cultural concept. 3. Cultural adjustments. F1 student is degree seeking. J1 is an 

exchange student. It is required for all international students to have a declared major. 

Out of 12 hours enrolled, only 3 can be online.  9 credit hours must be in person. If the 

class is a hybrid, it is up to the professor to determine if it is “online” or not. Students 

cannot pursue online degrees if they live in the U.S. Sometime in April, Mr. Suzuki 

would like to have a one-hour session on US immigration for faculty and staff.  Their 

office name will be changed to UTC Center for Global Education.  

Elizabeth Johnson asked if the 12 hours enrolled have to be degree applicable. No, they 

do not.   

Mary Beth Raynar asked if there a time limit to complete the degree. No, there is not. 

The student’s I-20 guarantees legal status in the U.S.  If the student does not graduate 

on time, he or she just needs a letter from their advisor to request an extension.  

 

 

 

 



Updates Regarding Mathematics: 

Matt Matthews was present to discuss changes to Mathematics at UTC.  He started by 

saying that if you have anyone transferring from a 2 year TBR school, they may have 

new classes that you may not have seen before. These will include classes with coreq. 

remediation. For more detailed information, you can look at the Complete College 

Documentation. Community colleges will pair remedial math with a college level course. 

Chattanooga state will have MATH 1030, which will be the course right before College 

Algebra. It will be paired with a zero level class. For example, MATH 1030 with MATH 

0030.  The MATH 0030 should count as nothing at UTC. The MATH 1030 will count as 

the prereq. for Math 1130 and Math 1710. These school are also doing this with 

statistics. TBR system schools have a general education math category, but not a 

general education math and statistics category. The student must have an associate’s 

degree to fulfill math at UTC. Math 1530 paired 0530 (remediation to get students 

through the course). The 0530 will count as nothing at UTC. MATH 1530 will not suffice 

for prereq. at UTC because it does not prepare the student for algebra. It is the 

developmental course for statistics, NOT for MATH 1130. The course numbers are 

different at each community college. Southwest development with 1410/1420, (MATH 

2150/2160) will not suffice as prereq. for MATH 1130.  

Math 2150 will be going forward with a 19 math sub score prereq. requirement.  

Step Ahead Math can be for current or incoming freshmen. There is a small fee of $75. 

This covers housing fees.   

Elizabeth Johnson asked if these students will be able to step ahead into MATH 2150.  

This is part of the intention.  

The math department is currently exploring a math placement option to put into place. 

Marjorie Whiteside asked what the pass rate of Step Ahead Math was. About 2/3-3/4 

will place into math at UTC. About 80% pass on the first try once in the math class.  

Feel that it is successful.  

Overview of Professional U: 

Please see the attached PowerPoint, provided by Mr. Marc Holcomb. 

There are 13 students enrolled currently. The program is designed to help students 

improve their professional skills. Get students involved in all of the resources that the 

career student offers.   

Marjorie asked if the ThinkAchieve points were all or nothing. Yes, they are.  

Vikki Bernotski asked if a student could through the program more than once. Yes, but 

the student will only receive points once.   

Lisa Tarr asked if there were any programs offered during the summer. The programs 

are much more limited during the summer, but the staff are here during the summer.  

 

 



Overview of MyMocsDegree Course Planner: 

Melanie Dixson was present to show the group the updates to the MyMocsDegree 

Course planner. Please contact Melanie with any questions or concerns regarding this. 

As of now, the new course planner is not live. The goal is to have it out for Fall 

registration. Yancy Freeman spoke on the importance of this tool.  For the past 3 to 4 

years, UTC has had a hard time having enough class availability for our students to 

enroll in. The information in the planner will give department heads the information that 

they need to identify what courses need to be offered.  

With the course planner, the advisor will be able to advise for several semesters at a 

time. It is important to note to the student, that just because the course is in his or her 

planner, it does not guarantee that the course will be offered.  This will, however, inform 

departments that there is a demand or need for specific courses.  

 

Remarks for Yancy Freeman: 

Advising Holds vs. Alternate Pins.  There are plans to establish a small working group to 

discuss this issue.  If you are interested in being a part of this group, email Yancy and 

Stacie. This working group will find out how to move forward in the future regarding this 

issue. In hopes that the process will become more seamless.   

Changes to Banner Auto-Assign Advisor Process. The day that the advisor drops for 

non-registered students has changed from last day of term to the last day to withdraw 

for the following semester. 

Readmitted Students & Priority Registration Time tickets – In progress for future 

Delay of TN E-campus until Spring 2017. Three departments that really need it. 

Departments have been given the chance to create online options for our students.  

Recipient of NACADA region III, excellence in advising is Stacie Grisham! 

 

Questions and Concerns:  

Lindsey Felix asked Yancy Freeman and Linda Orth is there was any way the last day 

to withdraw could be moved back to a Monday, instead of the Sunday of spring break.  

Jessica Pierce suggested it be the Friday before spring break started. This issue will be 

looked into.  

 

Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 10:40 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Flyers provided by Office of International Programs: 





















 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Power Point Provided by Professional U:  





 


